
 

 

Dear Classmates,                                                                                                         November, 2020 

 
Dear classmates, 

Herewith the November edition of the class newsletter. Also, the reunion committee hosted a tailgate 
party back on the 11th that was very successful with over 60 classmates via Zoom. In that regard, 
the reunion committee has monthly meetings to plan what appears to be a virtual reunion; not the 
best, but we know how to do it. In reply to this letter please send to tblack@post.Harvard.edu. If 
you just hit reply here, it goes to Randy Lindel who then has to forward it to me. We want him 
concentrating on the reunion (which he does very well) not acting like a mailman! 

Jude Larzelere 

My life these past few months has unfolded in slow motion yet each evening I wonder where my day 
went.  I gave myself Thanksgiving dinner and thanks to Zoom and the phone, I was in contact with 
my family and friends.  Covid restrictions put a crimp in any plans I had to exhibit and sell my 
weaving, but I continue to find great satisfaction in creating with wonderful color and texture. 
Gardening is now complete for the year except for harvesting Brussels Sprouts and some late 
carrots. My children and grandchildren are well and adjusted pretty much to life as we know it. I’m 
escaping into old PBS and BBC productions and I’ve developed a pash for Romain Duris. I’ll 
continue my somewhat isolated life until I receive vaccination against Coved-19. I wish everyone 
health. Best, Jude Larzelere  My life these past few months has unfolded in slow motion yet each 
evening I wonder where my day went.  I gave myself Thanksgiving dinner and thanks to Zoom and 
the phone, I was in contact with my family and friends.  Covid restrictions put a crimp in any plans I 
had to exhibit and sell my weaving, but I continue to find great satisfaction in creating with wonderful 
color and texture. Gardening is now complete for the year except for harvesting Brussels Sprouts 
and some late carrots. My children and grandchildren are well and adjusted pretty much to life as we 
know it. I’m escaping into old PBS and BBC productions and I’ve developed a pash for Romain 
Duris. I’ll continue my somewhat isolated life until I receive vaccination against Coved-19. I wish 
everyone health. Best, Jude Larzelere 

Bill Hill: 

Joyce and I are spending Thanksgiving at our house in Falls Church, VA.  The smallest turkey we 
could find was 14 pounds.  We will cook this, and share with my daughter, son in law, and grandson, 
who live five miles away.  However, we will eat separately, since they are isolating, quarantining, or 
whatever we call it now.  The USG, in its wisdom, sent my son in law to the UK at the end of 
October.  It was a three week trip -- two weeks of quarantine for a week's work!   He returned this 
past Saturday, so now we wait and hope he remains COVID-free.  He has been going into his office 
since the pandemic hit, so we have been distancing and seeing each other outdoors or on Facetime, 
even though we live so near each other. 

I have been surprisingly busy with European security and conflict management projects which have 
involved at least four virtual meetings with American, European, and Russian colleagues this month 
via Zoom.  In better days these meetings would have been in Geneva, Vienna, and Moscow.  The 
contact on Zoom is welcome, but it sure does not replace the real thing.  As I recently reviewed the 
year for other purposes, I realized that this will be the first year in well over a decade that I have not 
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flown over 100K miles (in fact, NO miles this year!).  My traveling this year has been reduced to long 
bicycle rides; I am grateful for the ability to do even that much. 

I caught sight of you on the recent virtual tailgate, but you logged off before I could 
communicate.  Hope your Thanksgiving is happy.  Stay healthy, and hope to  

Joyce and I are spending Thanksgiving at our house in Falls Church, VA.  The smallest turkey we 
could find was 14 pounds.  We will cook this, and share with my daughter, son in law, and grandson, 
who live five miles away.  However, we will eat separately, since they are isolating, quarantining, or 
whatever we call it now.  The USG, in its wisdom, sent my son in law to the UK at the end of 
October.  It was a three week trip -- two weeks of quarantine for a week's work!   He returned this 
past Saturday, so now we wait and hope he remains COVID-free.  He has been going into his office 
since the pandemic hit, so we have been distancing and seeing each other outdoors or on Facetime, 
even though we live so near each other. 

I have been surprisingly busy with European security and conflict management projects which have 
involved at least four virtual meetings with American, European, and Russian colleagues this month 
via Zoom.  In better days these meetings would have been in Geneva, Vienna, and Moscow.  The 
contact on Zoom is welcome, but it sure does not replace the real thing.  As I recently reviewed the 
year for other purposes, I realized that this will be the first year in well over a decade that I have not 
flown over 100K miles (in fact, NO miles this year!).  My traveling this year has been reduced to long 
bicycle rides; I am grateful for the ability to do even that much. 

I caught sight of you on the recent virtual tailgate, but you logged off before I could 
communicate.  Hope your Thanksgiving is happy.  Stay healthy, and hope to see you in person 
sometime in 2021. 

Jeff Tarr 

President-Elect Joe Biden attends Harvard Commencement, 2011. His niece, Alana Biden, 
graduated after four years as a Tarr Scholar  she received the scholarship from the Frank Tarr 
Memorial Scholarship, which Jeff set up to honor his father and future Harvard College students. 
President-Elect Joe Biden attends Harvard Commencement, 2011. His niece, Alana Biden, 
graduated after four years as a Tarr Scholar  she received the scholarship from the Frank Tarr 
Memorial Scholarship, which Jeff set up to honor his father and future Harvard College students. 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



 Wilbert Jordan 

I will retire as director  of the  OASIS (HIV/AIDS) Clinic on  Dec. 
31....I  founded it in 1984....I plan to write  and   do 
some  traveling....covid-19  has  prevented  most travel  in 
2020...let's  hope  2021  is  better...at least we have a new 
administration that can offer  better  leadership !!I will retire as 
director  of the  OASIS (HIV/AIDS) Clinic on  Dec. 31....I  founded 
it in 1984....I plan to write  and   do some  traveling....covid-
19  has  prevented  most travel  in 
2020...let's  hope  2021  is  better...at least we have a new 
administration that can offer  better  leadership !! 

 
Willian Neaves 

Three weeks ago, an unusually early ice storm here on the mesa top provided an opportunity to 
photograph the resident roadrunner (Geococcyx californianus) in an atypical setting.Three weeks 
ago, an unusually early ice storm here on the mesa top provided an opportunity to photograph the 
resident roadrunner (Geococcyx californianus) in an atypical setting. 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 Harriet Katz: 

2-minute video of my piece "Within Music" for soprano and 
flute https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bFE6w-xKp7A&feature=youtu.be Taken on the patio of my 
condo buil2-minute video of my piece "Within Music" for soprano and 
flute https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bFE6w-xKp7A&feature=youtu.be Taken on the patio of my 
condo building. 

  

 
 

  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.youtube.com_watch-3Fv-3DbFE6w-2DxKp7A-26feature-3Dyoutu.be&d=DwMFaQ&c=WO-RGvefibhHBZq3fL85hQ&r=axqbL36B8GxvV0NNEy_ptgy9XEu2gDECrBnc9rx1mDIw5Z4Ly33YQ2HSKc_QWcuV&m=166WTT-7HD9aVyMNuX5PMo9odjfJ52w3UrbF31tymLU&s=Jgs56Ii3GKgzYfqxiSZBopB6c4IuOm7LFdJaYmmCSHM&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.youtube.com_watch-3Fv-3DbFE6w-2DxKp7A-26feature-3Dyoutu.be&d=DwMFaQ&c=WO-RGvefibhHBZq3fL85hQ&r=axqbL36B8GxvV0NNEy_ptgy9XEu2gDECrBnc9rx1mDIw5Z4Ly33YQ2HSKc_QWcuV&m=166WTT-7HD9aVyMNuX5PMo9odjfJ52w3UrbF31tymLU&s=Jgs56Ii3GKgzYfqxiSZBopB6c4IuOm7LFdJaYmmCSHM&e=


Frank Pacheco 

My Happy Friends, 

Following a contentious rivalry, I am pleased to share with you: 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 Mike Wholley 

.I get out on the lake pretty much every day.  I keep a sailboat, a power boat, and three kayaks to 
ensure that I have something for essentially every condition and every visitor! 

This is an incredibly beautiful part of God's world and beats the heck out of living in the DC 
area!C Two of my roommates (Rod Hatter and Nick Deane) have visited here. Mike Wang has been 
(unfortunately) unable to travel here. I am 10 minutes from fabulous motorcycle country (I ride 
almost every day into the back roads and mountains), five minutes from Davidson college with all it 
has to offer, and twenty minutes from Charlotte International Airport and the great city of Charlotte.   
I have found Nirvana! 
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 Charlie Cerf 

Of course I haven’t contributed because all the news in my family is from my wife and 
daughters.  The few that might be interested already know about thm.  We have a Leverett House 
zoom call almost weekly with ten of us, although to be honest we spend more time on politics than 
on personal issues.  (Hopefully that will change shortly.)  Btw I’m also on a Langdell ’62 zoom call 
with five of us - what used to be called our ag. 

Really, the big news in my family is that, after 33 years at NIH, Cindy will have not just a parking 
permit but a named parking space.  And she believes that when she is not using the space she can 
designate one of her employees to use it - which is of considerable value these days when everyone 
is trying to avoid Metro and therefore driving when possible.  This is really a useful perk. 

Cindy has three employees she’s never met in person, and my daughter Anna works at a place 
where she’s never meet anyone in person.  Odd times. 

Best, Charlie 

PS I have written no books, self-published or otherwise.  If I wrote one, it would be called 
“Intermediate Doubles” and would begin something like “if you are a 5.0 tennis player or above, this 
book is not for you. It is for players who have been taught by tennis teachers, all of whom are so well 
coordinated that they cannot relate easily to klutzes like me….” 

PPS Speaking of Langdell and Leverett, did you know that in 2001 Evan Davis bought the lot next 
door to my family summer place (address below) and built his own summer house there? 

 

 

Newsletter continued next page 
 
 
  



In Memoriam: 

 

 

I will be communicating again shortly after the next holiday. Stay safe; enjoy the holiday; hug your 
family! 

Tom Black 

 

AL AB65 Dr. Bruce K. Nagle     09/27/2020     Madison, WI 
 Mrs. Carla Parrott Nagle 
419 Meadow Rose Ln 
Madison, WI 53717 

AM COL65 Paul D. Primakoff 04/25/2020 Davis, CA 
Ms. Diana Miles 
701 Miller Drive 
Davis, CA 95616 

AL AB66 Dr. Alfred S. Beebe 10/24/2020 Salisbury, MS 
Ms. Shauneen Giudice 
517 Loblolly Lane 
Salisbury, MD 21801 

AL AB66 Dr. Carl W. Anderson 10/31/2020 Chapel Hill, NC 
Ms. Mary E. Anderson 
907 Kings Mill Rd 
Chapel Hill, NC 27517 

AL AB66 MD70 Dr. James H. Tenney 03/12/2012 Hamden, CT  

AL AB67 David Scondras 10/21/2020 Worcester, MA 
Mr. Robert G. Krebs 
26 Charlotte St. 
Worcester, MA 01610 

AL AB67 Ms. Leslie Altman Rescorla 10/12/220 Havertown, PA 
Thomas M. Achenbach 
6 E. Mercer Ave. 
Havertowwn, PA 19083 

AL AB67 Cary C. Boyden 09/11/2020 Davis, CA 
Ms. Suzanne Ball Boyden 
819 Falcon Ave. 
Davis, CA 95616 

AL AB67 EDM68  
EDD70 Dr. Joan Suskin Bissell-Newhoff 09/11/2020 Long Beach, CA 

Mr. Stanley Newhoff 
1400 E. Armando Drive 
Long Beach, CA 90807 


